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Did You Know?
  Neil Kreisel teaches Business/Finance at SBCC. 

        Go to www.sbccfoundation.org to learn more.

Vanessa Patterson
Executive Director

Foundation for SBCC Executive 
Committee and spouses gathered  
in the home of Mike and Diane Giles  
to welcome new SBCC President,  
Dr. Lori Gaskin.
Pictured from left to right:
Steve Lew, Mike Giles, Janet Lew, Stan 
Fishman, Debby Pash, Suzi Schomer, 
Ken Pash, Beryl Kreisel, Joe Schomer, 
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Dear Friends and Supporters,

Each fall, as I return to SBCC to teach a course on 
investments and securities analysis, I am struck by the 
array of dreams being pursued. One student of mine 
is working on career advancement with her current 
employer; another student has dreams of working 
for a local financial firm; many others are working to 
transfer to a four-year college. The students in my 
class come from many different backgrounds, varying 
in age, ethnicity, gender, educational experience, 
financial circumstance, and more. What’s unique 
about SBCC is that we accept everybody who applies, 
providing opportunities for thousands each year. 

The support you offer 
the Foundation for Santa 
Barbara City College helps 
to make these students’ 
dreams come true. It is an 
exceptional investment, 
and more critical now than 
ever before. The U.S. 
Bureau of Labor Statistics 
projects that occupations that require an associate’s 
degree will grow by 19% through 2018—this is 
twice the national average and faster than the new 
job growth for those with bachelor’s degrees. 

We know students are driven to pursue higher 
education, certificate programs and continuing 
education in order to remain competitive in today’s 
economy, yet we are all too familiar with the draconian 
State budgets cuts that have been so destructive 
to community colleges over the last several years.  
This semester alone we had to turn away 2,900 
students. As a result, we need your help more than 
ever to give everyone an opportunity to succeed and 
to make a positive contribution to our community.

Thank you again for all you do to support SBCC  
and our students!

Best,

Neil J. Kreisel 
Board President

Message from the President 
Foundation for SBCC

Board President Neil J. Kreisel, 
Foundation for Santa Barbara City College

The Foundation  
for SBCC  

Board of Directors

Neil Kreisel instructing his Business/Finance students.



Ana Aguilar 
Biology Major, Second Year
Ana is a participant in the Express to Success program. 
“Being a part of this program has made such a difference in 
my academic career.” Ana plans to complete the esteemed 
Nursing Program at SBCC on her way to becoming a 
medical doctor. Her time at SBCC has shown her the 
many opportunities that become available through higher 
education. A graduate of Santa Barbara High School 
and former CEO of the Dons Net Café, Ana’s passion for 
leadership is sure to benefit Santa Barbara’s community.

SBCC Foundation Connection: 
Uses Computer Lab 
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Student Highlights 
Different Pathways  
to a Bright Future

Geneva Sherman 
Political Science Major, Second Year
Geneva is SBCC’s 2012-2013 Associated 
Student Government President, and is majoring 
in Political Science while working part-time at 
a local restaurant in downtown Santa Barbara. 
She is planning on transferring to UCLA or UC 
Berkeley and is interested in pursuing a career 
in international politics, especially after spending 
this past summer on an exciting European tour.

SBCC Foundation Connection:  
Receives Academic Counseling

SBCC Foundation Connection: 
Utilizes Tutoring Services

SBCC Foundation Connection: 
Scholarship Recipient

SBCC Foundation Connection:  
Studies at Luria Library

Sandra Aguilar 
International Business Major, Second Year
An International Business major, Sandra plans to transfer to 
a 4-year university upon receiving her AA degree at SBCC. 
SBCC’s International Business Program provides an introduction 
to the central aspects of international business, including political 
and social environments, investments, marketing, finance, law, 
and the international exchange of goods and services. Sandra 
dreams of owning her own successful business one day.

Jose Alva 
School of Culinary Arts, Second Year
Through SBCC’s esteemed School of Culinary Arts, Jose will 
develop aptitudes to become a chef in the hospitality industry.  
This unique program mirrors industry standards by providing 
training in a realistic, inspiring work environment. His interest in 
cooking started at an early age and he is excited to follow his 
dream of opening up a restaurant that promotes healthy eating 
and organic foods. 

Riley Lunche 
Engineering Major, Second Year
A native of Ventura majoring in Engineering at SBCC, 
Riley is working full-time and attending school full-time 
in pursuit of his academic dreams. He is excited about 
the prospect of a profession in problem solving.
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Dr. Peter Haslund 
President, Area 1: 

Carpinteria, Summerland

Lisa Macker
Vice President, Area 4: 

Goleta, Hope Ranch, Ellwood

Marty Blum
Area 3: Santa Barbara

Marsha Croninger 
Area 3: Santa Barbara

Morris Jurkowitz
Area 2: Montecito

Joan Livingston
Area 3: Santa Barbara

Joel Negroni 
Student Trustee

Luis Villegas
Area 4: Goleta,  

Hope Ranch, Ellwood

SBCC Board of Trustees

Dr. Lori Gaskin,  
President, Santa Barbara City College

Student athlete, Alyse Harris, with her father, Phil, and little brother, 
Ryan, as they celebrate her accomplishments at graduation.
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Message from the President of SBCC

Dear Friends,

I’d like to share with you a message that was sent 
to one of SBCC’s faculty members from a former 
student: “You were a huge part in paving the road 
to my success and I just wanted to let you know 
that you have made a difference in my life.” The 
power and meaning of this message cannot be 
overstated. Tens of thousands of students pursue 
their educational dreams at SBCC each year. And 
I suspect, to a person, each would be able to write 
the same message. We make a difference in the 
lives of our students. We partner with them along 
their educational journey. We are their biggest 
cheerleaders—believing in them when they may not 
have other supporters in their lives. We create the 
opportunities for students to realize and maximize 
their potential. We help to shape our students’ future. 

Standing alongside us in this noble effort is the 
Foundation for Santa Barbara City College. You 
believe in us and all that we seek to accomplish. 
You affirm, through your tireless work and generous 
support, the meaning and purpose of SBCC in 
the lives of our students. You recognize that the 
essence of SBCC—our exceptional educational 
programs and student support services—is derived 

from our longstanding and 
unwavering commitment 
to excellence. You make 
a difference for every one 
of our students. Standing 
with us, you help to shape 
our students’ future. For 
all that you do, we are 
filled with gratitude. 

As the new president of SBCC, I couldn’t be more 
proud to work in lockstep with you to see our 
students’ dreams become reality. Thirty-two years 
ago I began in the California Community Colleges 
teaching earth sciences. This is a passion for me—
one that inspires the heart, spirit, and soul. I am 
deeply grateful that we are able to join together with 
you to pave the road toward our students’ goals and 
aspirations and to collectively help shape our students’ 
future in such profound and meaningful ways. 

With great appreciation,

Lori Gaskin, Ph.D. 
President

Santa Barbara City College is a 
comprehensive community college 
serving the south coast of Santa 
Barbara County. Established in 1909, 
SBCC is celebrated as one of the 
top ten community colleges in the 
nation. The College has a wide range 
of associate degree and certificate 
programs, as well as transfer 
programs that provide the first two 
years of study toward a baccalaureate 
degree. Students are attracted to 
SBCC by virtue of its outstanding 
faculty, small classes, state-of-the-
art facilities and numerous student 
services.

Foundation supporters Ann and Arthur Ayres. 

The Luria Library has over 115,000 (book) 
titles, 8 newspaper subscriptions and 318 
print periodicals.

It takes 201 steps to get to the beach from 
the SBCC campus.

Students come from 75 different countries 
and 44 states.

With over 300 days of sunshine, the average 
temperature in Santa Barbara is around 70º.

We have an average of 960 students 
transferring to UC & CSU schools annually. 

Our school colors are red and white.

SBCC resides on a 75-acre campus 
overlooking the Pacific Ocean.

Our student population averages 46% men 
and 52% women.

1,617 degrees and 990 academic certificates 
were awarded in 2010-2011.

Over 28,000 for credit and over 20,000 
continuing education students attend SBCC 
annually.

The College’s budget is $106.9 million,  
only 74% of which is covered by the State.

52% of our students receive financial aid.

SBCC Quick Facts
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To develop philanthropic support for accessible educational 

opportunities that promote lifelong academic and vocational 

excellence while supporting the mission of SBCC.

Our Mission, Their Future
Mission Statement

Giving Opportunities

…and more!

Please donate to the Foundation for Santa 

Barbara City College. Your investment supports 

SBCC students through:

•	 Scholarships, Emergency Book Grants, Internships

•	 Tutoring and Academic Counseling

•	 Supporting Vocational and Academic Programs

•	 Assistive Technology for Disabled Students

•	 Access to Computer Centers and Library

•	 Childcare for Single Parents



Foundation supporters Patsy and Bob Fulmer with 
Jackie Inskeep at the President’s Council Garden 
Reception on the beautiful west campus of SBCC.

Did You Know?
  There are more than 130 degree and certificate  

programs at SBCC, ranging from Accounting to Zoology.
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Message from the Executive Director  
Foundation for SBCC

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Your dedication to our students has created an 
environment that lends itself to educational excellence:  

•	 This past year SBCC was honored by 
the Aspen Institute as one of the top ten 
community colleges in the nation. 

•	 The Foundation for SBCC is the largest 
community college foundation in California. 

•	 The Foundation is also the fifth largest 
community college foundation in the Nation.

None of this would be possible without you!

Because of your generosity, SBCC students 
receive emergency book grants, scholarships, 
tutoring, academic counseling, access to computer 
centers; disabled students have access to assistive 
technology and working students have access to 
the library on weekends and evenings, making it 
possible for them to keep up with their classes. 

Founded in 1976, the Foundation for 
Santa Barbara City College funds 
programs and scholarships directly 
benefitting students at SBCC. Formed 
by a group of community leaders, the 
Foundation is committed to making 
higher education attainable for all in 
the Santa Barbara community.

Foundation supporters John and Olesya Thyne,  
Erin Graffy and Jim Garcia.

These are only 
some of the ways 
you support SBCC 
students each year!

We at SBCC are 
extremely grateful for 
your support, particularly 
the students whose lives 
are forever impacted by 
your generosity. This 
college is exceptional 
because of you!

Forever grateful,

Vanessa Patterson 
Executive Director

The Foundation for SBCC supports  
dozens of programs, including: 
Adopt-a-Student Program (ASAP)
Atkinson Gallery
Book Grants
Continuing Education
Cooperative Agencies Resources for Education 
(CARE)
Center for Sustainability
THEATRE ARTS AND MUSIC
Friends of the Luria Library
Gateway to Success Tutoring
Internships
Math Engineering and Science Achievement (MESA)
OMEGA Elderhood
Running Start and Running Start 2
SBCC Nursing Alumni Association
Scholarships, School Gardens
Single Parents Arriving Ready for College (SPARC)
Transfer Achievement Program (TAP)
Transitions
Writing Center
…and more

Programs 
$2,404,200

Foundation for SBCC 
Financials

Total $3,875,000

Scholarships/Student  
Support 

$1,200,800

Unrestricted  $270,000

Foundation for SBCC Performance Highlights

For the year ended June 30, 2012 (FY12)
$40 million	 net assets

$3.9 million	 revenue in form of donor contributions

$911 thousand	 scholarships and awards

$2.6 million	 support of college programs

100%	 board and staff giving to student success

Please visit www.sbccfoundation.org 
for complete audited financials.

President’s Scholarship recipient and prestigious 
alumna, Cynthia Inda, with her scholarship’s benefactor, 
Lee Luria, longtime champion for the Foundation.



Wayne Eady 
Student, Air Force 
Veteran

Wayne Eady served 12 years in the United States 
Air Force (USAF) as an Intelligence Analyst 
specializing in communication security. He is 
pursuing an AS in Computer Network Engineering. 
With a 4.0 GPA and membership in Phi Theta 
Kappa, he is an outstanding student and a role 
model for veterans and other students.

We at the Foundation are proud to support 
America’s heroes.
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Champions for SBCC
Silvio Di Loreto—Board Member:  
A Foundation for SBCC Champion from the Start

One of two surviving 
original Foundation for 
SBCC board members, 
Silvio Di Loreto joined 
the Foundation Board 
of Directors in 1978 
and served as President 
for four years, from 
1983 to 1987. This 
was the period during 
which the first full-time 
Executive Director, 
Lana Rose, was hired 
(1983), and the first 

professional fundraiser, James Minnow, began 
his tenure as Executive Director (1986).

Commercial real estate gifts to the Foundation in 
1984 equaled one million dollars. Silvio employed 
his skills as a real estate professional helping to 
ensure long-term stable property income to the 
benefit of the Foundation’s operating base.

As Foundation President, Silvio helped to 
organize the first Annual Fund Campaign for the 
Foundation, raising $72,000, and established 
the first series of estate planning seminars 
sponsored by the Foundation. He was a Charter 
member of the President’s Council organized 
in 1984-85 and has generously remembered 
the College in his estate planning.

Di Loreto Plaza on the West Campus was named 
in Silvio’s honor for his service and financial support 
to the College during the Foundation’s first private 
campaign to raise funds for new classroom buildings.

Silvio’s community acknowledgments have included:  
“Realtor of the Year” in 1965; life-time Honorary 
Director of the California Real Estate Association 
since 1972; and the Anti-Defamation League’s 
Distinguished Community Service Award in 1989.

We would like to extend our deepest gratitude 
for all Silvio has done and continues to do for the 
students of SBCC. His legacy is their future.

“I have been so blessed with good fortune and a healthy 
attitude. If I have any spare time at all, I love to share it. Nothing 

gives me greater joy than to make things possible for other 
people, see other people grow, fulfill their talents. I like to see 
people unleash their gifts and abilities. SBCC gives a second 

chance at education for anybody that has the desire.”
— Silvio Di Loreto 

Champions of our Future  
Scientists: ExxonMobil Fosters 
the Innovators of Tomorrow
The Foundation 
for SBCC received 
a generous 
$5,000 grant from 
ExxonMobil to 
support students 
pursuing Science, Technology, Engineering, and 
Mathematics (STEM) courses. Neil Kreisel, Board 
President of the Foundation for SBCC, accepted 
the grant check from Greg Manuel, senior field 
superintendent for ExxonMobil Santa Ynez Unit. 
“At our core,” said Manuel, “we are an engineering 
and technology company, and our success 
depends upon the best and brightest minds in 
these fields. It is only fitting that we continue to 
further invest locally in our students who attend 
SBCC, who both need and deserve our support 
in realizing their potential as young scientists, 
and to foster the innovators of tomorrow.”

Foundation for SBCC champions Claudia Lapin, Suzi 
Schomer, Sue Colin, Kandy Luria and Jess Parker at a 
board meeting in our John Dunn Gourmet Dining Room.

Did You Know?
  Hal Thornton matches Silvio Di Loreto’s 

time on the board. We love you, Hal!
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Student Highlight
Sonya Soltani, Class of 2012 
Valedictorian

Did You Know?
 SBCC was established in 1909.

We just celebrated our 100th year!

SBCC Foundation Connection:   
Math Lab, Tutoring, Luria Library and an 

Internship with Foundation for SBCC

I was 19 years old when I left my friends and family to 
set sail on my academic ventures at Santa Barbara City 
College. Young and vulnerable, I wandered into hazy 
and unknown waters to drop anchor and find something 
out about myself. The feeling was much like what Henry 
David Thoreau must have felt while writing his classic 
novel Walden. The words “to suck out all the marrow of 
life” come to mind when asked why I enrolled in college.

In my time as a student at SBCC and an employee of many 
departments, I can say that I have done just that. Looking 
back, I am honored to say that I graduated from SBCC with 
double honors this year as the Spring 2012 Commencement 
Speaker. While this accomplishment is surreal to me in 
itself, I am still forced to face a grim truth. In 1983, one in 
five graduates were under or unemployed. Today, more 
than half of the class of 2012 is under or unemployed. 
Knowing this frightening statistic, I am scared, worried and 
afraid, but I take solace in the fact that I have shed sweat 
and tears in the last few years at an institution that is rated 
#1 in the state of California and one of the top ten in the 
nation. So, when the day of my first interview rolls around, I 
am so proud and honored to say that I studied at SBCC.

With the help of the Foundation for Santa Barbara City 
College, I was able to grow in my potential, discover 
many unknown talents, receive financial assistance 
for my studies, and become part of a family that truly 
cares for SBCC and its students. I utilized the Math 
Lab on West Campus at every opportunity, and I can 
honestly attribute my success in passing Elementary 
and Intermediate Algebra as well as Introduction to 
Statistics to the availability of the Math Lab on campus. 

The Foundation for SBCC not only helped me in my studies, 
but also offered me a Fundraising Internship, and inversely, 
the opportunity to return the favor by helping to change the 
lives of SBCC students, who, much like myself at one point, 
needed the helping hand to lift them to the stars. And for 
that, I feel forever indebted. I feel indebted to SBCC, to 
the Foundation, and to the faculty and staff that helped me 
along the way. But don’t worry; I’ll pay my debt. My sails 
are stronger than when I came in, and I’ll use all I took from 
SBCC to help guide me through the hazy seas to come.
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SBCC, and she 
has been an 
Athletic Academic 
Advisor for over 
30 years.

Kathy has received 
several awards 
for teaching and 
professional 
excellence:  the SBCC Faculty Excellence Award, 
the Hayward Award, the Community College 
Foundation Award for Outstanding Achievement 
in Technology Education, and the Louise Lowry 
Davis Sportswoman of the Year Award presented 
by the Santa Barbara Athletic Round Table.

The local community has also been the recipient of 
her dedication. As a horse-owner, she recognized 
the threat to horses posed by wildfires, and was 
Co-Founder and President of the Santa Barbara 
Equine Assistance and Evacuation Team, and 
she continues to be actively involved in providing 
training and educational opportunities for emergency 
services personnel and community members. 
Kathy has made presentations to community 
organizations on topics such as Fitness and 
Nutrition, Self-Defense for Women, Drug and 
Alcohol Education, and Women’s Health Issues.

Kathy believes she and other educators have an 
important responsibility to their students. “Educators 
make a difference when they help students overcome 
their fears and develop the courage to live by a set of 
values that will reinforce their self-esteem and self-
respect. As teachers, we can only do this if we lead 
with our hearts, maintain high standards and, most 
importantly, serve as excellent examples,” said Kathy. 
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Kathy O’Connor, SBCC’s 2012 Faculty Lecturer, 
has been a resident of Santa Barbara for most 
of her life. After graduation from Carpinteria High 
School, she earned an AA degree from SBCC, a 
BS in Physical Education from UCSB, and an MA in 
Physical Education from Cal Poly San Luis Obispo.

She began her impressive career at Laguna Blanca 
(K-12) in Hope Ranch where she developed the 
girls physical education and athletics program while 
coaching and teaching. She moved on to Goleta 
Valley Junior High where she taught Science and 
Physical Education. Next came Kathy’s career 
at SBCC where she was a part-time instructor in 
physical education for two years—during which 
she started the College’s athletic program for 
women—before being hired full-time in 1976.

Kathy’s years at SBCC have been characterized 
by her involvement in college governance. This has 
included twenty years on the Academic Senate and 
two years as its President; service on numerous 
Academic Senate committees, including Curriculum 
Advisory, Instructional Technology, Scholastic 
Standards, and Planning & Resources; and she 
continues to serve SBCC through College Planning 
Council, District Technology Committee and 
Matriculation. She was also among the first faculty 
members to develop distance-learning classes at 

Go Vaqueros!
Kathy O’Connor, Athletics: An Example 
of Excellence On and Off the Field

Faculty Highlight

The Foundation for SBCC is 
committed to all student success 
endeavors. Our athletics program 
is a proven student success story 
through tutoring, career counseling, 
scholarships and more. Our student 
athletes compete in 17 different 
sports. Our dedicated coaches and 
support staff care deeply about 
student success in the classroom and 
on the field. This makes for a dynamic 
athletics program that energizes the 
entire SBCC campus. Go Vaqueros!



The Foundation for SBCC has had a busy 
year and related press coverage. Since 
November 2011, the Foundation has 

exceeded 100 print, TV, radio and online 
stories! To see what we have been up to, 

visit www.sbccfoundation.org. 
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Did You Know?   

 The Study Abroad program at SBCC enjoys a 36 year tradition 
of outstanding credit programs that started with a summer trip to 
Guadalajara, Mexico in 1973. Since that time more than 5,500 

SBCC students have traveled to over 15 different countries.

“Funding will help the  
students pay for textbooks and 
on-campus meal vouchers…”

Foundation Highlights

“The Foundation 

helps students in 

many ways…”

“…create partnerships 
and strategies that 
will help support 

student success…”
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Foundation for SBCC Board

Their past…

LORI GASKIN

MADDY JACOBSON

MIKE GILES

MORRIE JURKOWITZ

“The Foundation for SBCC’s Board 
of Directors is a group of dynamic 
individuals committed to supporting 
the mission of the Foundation and the 
College. Our Board feels that education 
is a right and not a privilege. They serve 
to uphold the vision and the future of 
SBCC and we are deeply appreciative  
for all they do. Enjoy this glimpse into 
their pasts…”

— Vanessa Patterson,  
Foundation for SBCC Executive Director 

MARILYN GEVIRTZ

OFELIA ARELLANO

PETER HASLUND

SILVIO Di LORETO

STAN FISHMAN

VANESSA GRAHAM

LEN JARROTT

SUE COLIN
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…SBCC’s Future
Foundation for SBCC Board

NOT PICTURED: Brett Caine, Craig Case, Steve Cushman,  
Jane Habermann, Perri Harcourt, Peter MacDougall, Scott Pollard,  
Bobbie Rosenblatt, Joe Scher, Frank Schipper, Suzi Schomer

DEAN NEVINS

ELNA SCHEINFELD

HAL THORNTON

JOHN ROMO

KANDY LURIA

KEN PASHJESS PARKER

VICKI SIMMS

NEIL KREISEL

NICK VINCENT

STEVE LEW

DICK SCHALL

MICHAEL TOWBES

Please help us continue to foster 
a bright future for all our students. 

Donate now.  
Call (805) 730-4401 today.
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Renata Funke, a Continuing Education instructor, at the 
Campaign Kickoff Call Night spreading the word about SBCC!

Mayor Helene Schneider gets into the spirit with SBCC’s cheerleaders.

Robyn Parker at the Campaign Kickoff  
Student Rally, sharing her excitement for SBCC.

Our special thanks 
to SBCC grad and 
honor roll student, 
Gail Kvistad and 
COX’s Living Local for 
highlighting the 2012 
Campaign for Student 
Success!

Countless 
smiles!

Robyn Freedman, Campaign for Student Success Chair Elect, 
Peter Haslund, Board of Trustees President and Maddy 
Jacobson, Foundation for SBCC President Elect, have a little 
fun while calling the community.

200 cupcakes 
consumed!

Campaign for Student Success
Steering Committee

Dr. Chuck Mendelson 
Chair

Debbie Babai

Shelly Best

Paul Bockhorst

Ryan Byrne

Michael Ditmore

Morgan Ditmore

Sharon Kennedy

Monique Limon

Lisa Macker

Lee Moldaver

Don O’Dowd

Jan O’Dowd

Ben Partee

Sharon Seigel

In an effort to meet the 
growing demand for 
financial aid for SBCC 
students, the Foundation 
created the annual 
Campaign for Student 
Success, raising funds for 
scholarships, book grants, 

tutoring and child care. The high energy Campaign is a six-week phone-
a-thon implemented by a network of Foundation directors, staff, students, 
volunteers and community leaders. 

Thank you for helping us raise over $800,000 this last year! Parties, 
call nights, team building, everyday advocacy and fun are the focus of this 
critical campaign. Please call (805) 730-4401 to join us and volunteer!



Jill Murray and Robyn Freedman celebrate the fundraising 
success of the Campaign for Student Success Kickoff event.

50 SBCC Student Athletes enjoyed volunteering 
for a call night with their friends.

Thank you!
Brent Anderson steadily and tirelessly working his way 

through countless pledge cards on one of the Call Nights.

Did You Know?  
 We raised over $2.6 million last year  

for direct college programs for  
low-income, high-risk SBCC students.
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Norm Nebrowski showing his school spirit!

Over  
$800K raised!

Number  
of donors  
doubled!

Campaign for Student Success
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Program Highlight
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Providing a bridge for individuals released 
from the criminal justice system to the 
educational system is a bold endeavor and 
one that SBCC, with the support of the 
Foundation for SBCC, has not shied away 
from. The innovation and success of the 
Transitions Program has received positive 
recognition and praise from the Santa 
Barbara community as well as the media. 

Through this summer program, individuals on 
parole are assisted with re-integration into 
society by pursuing their goal of beginning, 
or continuing, their higher education. 

The Foundation for SBCC recently received 
the second of two $10,000 grants from The 

Fund for Santa Barbara to support the program. The $10,000 grant is the largest amount The Fund for Santa 
Barbara awards to any one recipient in a grant cycle.

85 percent of Transitions program participants complete the summer program and 90 percent of these 
successful participants enroll and attend fall semester at Santa Barbara City College.

Marsha Wright Celebrates  
Extended Opportunities  
Programs and Services
After my 40 year relationship with SBCC, I look back 
and think of all of the experiences that the College has 
afforded me. I think how lucky I am to have been a small 
part of establishing a lasting legacy and commitment 
to students and the community as a whole. I am proud 
that my husband, our two daughters, and I are graduates 
of SBCC. As the longest, currently employed college 
administrator, I have been working at the College 
for nearly 29 years. I have seen growth, innovation, 
commitment, 
and passion 
to ensure that 
SBCC is a jewel 
of this Country 
as a Top 10 
Community 
College in 
the U.S.

I attain great 
satisfaction 
in working for 
Extended Opportunities Programs and Services (EOPS) 
students. Getting to know the students, helping 
with their challenges, and celebrating with them 
their successes is an “E ticket ride” for me. The 
EOPS staff’s compassion for our students and 
commitment to student success is exceptional. 

EOPS serves low-income, educationally underprepared 
students by providing support programs and services. 
The program has been recognized by the state 
as an exemplary program and we have both state 
and county awards for all three of our Foundation 
funded summer EOPS bridge programs.

•	 Running Start assists local, low-income 
graduating high school students.

•	 SPARC assists Single Parents 
Arriving Ready for College.

•	 Transitions assists recently released inmates 
or individuals on probation or parole.

With generous financial support from the 
Foundation for SBCC donors, we have provided 
over 3,500 Thanksgiving dinners and hundreds 
of new children’s books for kids of single 
parent students during the holidays.

Former EOPS students serve this community 
as small business owners, hairdressers, 
mechanics, software designers, financial planners, 
teachers, physician assistants, nurses, and 
professors, counselors, and staff at SBCC. 

Santa Barbara City College’s Transitions Program was a recipient 
of the State Chancellor’s Office 2012 John W. Rice Diversity and 
Equity Award. 

EOPS students are integral in 
the mission of our college, and 
become successful contributors 

to our community.

Faculty Highlight

Transitions: From Incarceration to Education



Did you know?
 The Foundation for SBCC helped provide 

childcare for 64 children of SBCC students. Recipients of the 2011-2012 Laurie Converse Scholarship gather to express their appreciation  
at the Scholarship Reception in the Student Services Plaza at SBCC.
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Program Highlight

The Extended Opportunity Programs and Services 
(EOPS) is a state-funded support program designed to 
provide academic support, financial assistance and 
encouragement for eligible, financially disadvantaged,  
and academically underprepared students.

Running Start Angels Vicki Simms, Neil Kreisel, Kandy 
Luria-Budgor and Jack Friedlander, celebrate the 
launch of Running Start 2 at Giannfranco’s Trattoria 
in Carpinteria.

Anne Towbes, Kandy Luria-Budgor,  Maryan 
and Dick Schall, Victoria Mann Simms, Phyllis 
Mozilo, Claudia Lapin and Sarah Jane Lind.

The evening’s festivities were hosted by Giovanni 
Sherwyn, owner of Giannfranco’s Trattoria. Giovanni 
is a graduate of SBCC, a Foundation for SBCC 
scholarship recipient and one more example of 
a student who was able to succeed because of 
support provided by the Foundation for SBCC.

The Foundation for SBCC has expanded the 
innovative program serving high school students 
who would otherwise be unlikely to pursue a 
college education. The Foundation hosted a private 
reception on May 9th, at Giannfranco’s Trattoria, 
to announce the launch of Running Start 2. 

Running Start 2 is an expansion of SBCC’s Running 
Start Program. In addition to the six-week summer 
program, Running Start 2 will provide select high 
school graduates without plans to attend college—
many without plans at all—with scholarships for 
tuition, books, tutoring, college orientation, academic 
counseling and guidance through the registration 
and financial aid application processes—for one full 
year, so that these students have all the tools they 
need to complete their first year successfully, and in 
turn, have a higher likelihood of completing college. 
Through Running Start, Program Coordinators identify 
and recruit high school seniors whose grades and 
test scores reflect their ability to succeed, but who 
are unaware of the benefits of higher education.

The Foundation for SBCC has committed to support 
the program for five years. Fundraising for Running 
Start 2 was spearheaded by Foundation Board 
Secretary, Kandy Luria-Budgor who recruited a 
team of “Angels” to support the expanded program. 

Angels may take a more active role with the 
program’s students and create partnerships and 
strategies that will help support student success, 
such as teaching leadership and life skills. The 
Angels that attended the reception included 

Running Start Angels

Longtime generous supporters of the Foundation, 
Elna Scheinfeld, with Michael and Anne Towbes, at  
the Garvin Theater re-opening.



As an ecologist, I look 
for connections and 
the underlying science 
and apply ecological 
principles to the design 
of human systems. We 
have thus far designed 
human systems that 
poorly track our impact 
on the surrounding 
environment. Strong 
evidence suggests we 

have, as a result, come 
to a crisis point. I feel that 
we can use the motivation 
of this crisis to achieve a 
more integrated educational 
program that produces 
better trained students and 
more ecologically sound 
designs to create a healthy, high quality of life that 
also regenerates and sustains the environment upon 
which we depend. Because so many systems can 
and should be redesigned, this concept is relevant 
to every student. As Frank Rhodes, President 
Emeritus of Cornell University stated, “The concept 
of sustainability could provide a new foundation 
for the liberal arts and sciences.” Furthermore, 
every sector of our economy and every career path 
will affect and will be affected by the state of the 
environment so training in this area is vital to the 
success of our graduates and our community.

The Center for Sustainability is founded on the principle 
that every system needs some redesign and that a 
community college is an ideal place to inspire students 
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Program and Faculty Highlight

The School Gardens program shows children the joys  
of growing and eating fresh fruits and vegetables.

 “…A community college is 
an ideal place to inspire 

students and create regional 
community based solutions.”

The Luria Library: Explore. Learn. Grow.
The Luria Library offers a dynamic, innovative, and 
exciting place for students to learn. The library 
responds to the needs and learning styles of 
today’s student, helping them achieve their learning 
outcomes, enrich their lives, establish careers, and 
see the value of libraries in relationship to their 
learning. Our tag line is: Explore. Learn. Grow. 

The library was commended by the accrediting 
agency for our “extensive use of innovative 
communication technology by library faculty 
to reach out and provide services to students; 
and enhancing student engagement through 
partnerships with faculty and the development of 
directed learning activities which extend classroom 
instruction into the tutorial environment.” 

In recent years, significant changes to staff, collection 
and technology resources, programming, and services 
have resulted in a wave of student attendance, 

enhanced collaboration with faculty members and 
recognition by other state and national community 
colleges as a leader in community college library 
programming. Significant and continual steps have 
been made to change the library from a quiet, 
under-utilized, unappealing environment to one that 
is active, dynamic and responsive to student needs. 
A doubling in physical library use in recent years 
demonstrates this change dramatically, along with an 
equivalent increase of classes taught by librarians and 
significantly enhanced interactions with faculty. The 
Luria Library is a dynamic, vital hub of the campus.

On average more than 4,000 students visit the 
library per day. We are open 7-days a week 
and our services are available well beyond the 
regular hours of building operation – vastly 
increasing accessibility to library resources.

When creating a library environment that is welcoming, 

outreach and activities 
are essential.  The library 
regularly hosts events 
which draw students to 
hear poets, playwrights, 
faculty members, student 
panelists. Special events 
include the Edible Book 
Festival and Day of 
the Dead exhibition. 

The library supports 
the College’s 
mission by providing an 
environment that is both intellectually and physically 
supportive of students. The online environment 
of the library mirrors this support by providing 
an exceptional portal to the services, staff and 
resources of the library at a low cost. As such 
it is a model for other community colleges. 

Kenley Neufeld, Ph.D., 
Library Director

and create regional community based solutions. Our 
work involves campus operations, curriculum, and 
community. We don’t see separation between the 
classroom and community and we feel that the College 
must serve as an example and living laboratory. 

We use a solutions based approach where students 
and collaborators seek to understand the issue 
and help find a solution that benefits everyone. Our 
programs reflect our commitment and process.

The One Planet Faculty training program sponsored 
by Merryl Brown and William E. Weiss Foundation 

provides information to faculty 
so that they can develop 
activities in their own discipline 
that educates students about 
sustainability. 

School Gardens, a 
partnership with the Orfalea 
Foundation, has installed 

nearly 30 gardens in elementary schools throughout the 
county and is reconnecting children to their food and 
their environment using standards based curriculum in 
the garden. 

Our community education program sponsored by 
the Tomchin Family Trust and run by the Center’s 
coordinator, Margie Bushman, paid by funds from the 
Danner Family Trust, has created 2 main themes. 
The first inspired by Gunther Pauli’s work seeks to 
investigate opportunities in sustainable business. The 
second addresses the urban environment and explores 
the concept of Cities as the Solution. 

Many other projects are initiated by students through 
the Projects in Sustainability class. 

Mesa Harmony Gardens converted 2/3 of an acre of 
dead lawn at a local church to a food forest generating 
produce for the Foodbank and education for the 
community.

The SBCC community market brings local organic 
fruits and vegetables to the SBCC campus each week.

The Santa Barbara “Where’s Your Bag” campaign had 
its start with a student project.

The campus cob bench exemplifies how we can build 
using waste and local materials. Students diverted 
hundreds of pounds of waste from the landfill and 
created a useful educational sculpture.

We live in challenging times. Environmental degradation 
has reached a crisis point with biodiversity loss, 
dwindling fresh water supplies, and pollution including 
what may be our greatest threat, climate change. We 
can make a difference together, starting right here on 
the SBCC campus and in our community.

Adam Green, Ph.D.,  
Biology/Environmental Studies

Center for Sustainability:  
The (Adam) GREENing of SBCC
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Mrs. Marvel Kirby
Mr. and Mrs. Neil J. Kreisel
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Mr. and Mrs. Carl E. Lindros
Mrs. Lillian Lovelace
Pacific Capital Bancorp
Mr. and Mrs. William Palladini
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Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. Roney
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Ms. Perri Harcourt
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Lopker Family Foundation
Medtronic, Inc.
Montecito Bank & Trust
NAWBO-SB Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Nissenson
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Mr. Robert W. Anderson
Architects West
Dr. Ofelia R. Arellano
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Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey C. Barbakow
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Mr. and Mrs. C. Michael Cooney
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Craddock
Mrs. Marsha Croninger
Mr. Steve Cushman
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Mr. and Mrs. David A. Fishman
Dorothy and Stanley* Flaster
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis E. Forster
Mr. Ron Foster
Mr. Harold Frank*
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard M. Freedman
Mrs. Charlotte French
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Fulmer
Dr. and Mrs. John W. Gainor
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Garand
Lori L. Gaskin, Ph.D.
Mr. David L. Gersh
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Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Goss III
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Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Gunther
Mr. and Mrs. Steven L. Gutsche
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Mr. Robert Hecht
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Mrs. Jacqueline J. Inskeep
Ms. Kathy M. Ireland  

and Dr. Greg Olsen
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Jackson
Ms. Lola Jacobson
Mr. and Mrs. Fred S. Jamner
Mr. M. Duane Jones  

and Ms. Tessa Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Kally
Kaplan International Centers
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Katz
KBR Capital Markets
Mrs. Madge L. Kelley
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert J. Kendall
Ms. Sharon Kennedy
Ms. Elizabeth Kilb
Dr. Paula Kislak
La Cumbre Country Club
Ms. Ilene S. Lefcourt
Mrs. Leatrice Luria
Lyons Family Foundation, Inc.
Laurie and Thad MacMillan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Manger
MarBorg Industries
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic C. Marschak, Jr.
Mr. Mark Martella
Ms. Marie Martinelli
Mr. Stan Matkowski
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne McCall
Mr. and Mrs. Steven McGovern
Ms. Kathleen McGuire
Mr. and Mrs. James A. McIntyre
Bruce McRoy, J.D.
Ms. Laurie Deans  

and Mr. Joe Medjuck
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Menchen
Mr. and Mrs. Len Miller
Mrs. Raymond K. Myerson
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Nadel
Mr. William Nasif
Ms. Lessie Sinclair Nixon  

and Mr. Gordon Schontzler
Northern Trust Bank of California
Ms. Ellen T. O’Connor
Ms. Kathleen A. O’Connor
Dr. and Mrs. Donald O’Dowd
Orcutt Mineral Society, Inc.
Pacific Section AAPG Foundation
Ms. Vanessa L. Patterson  

and Mr. Jim Bechtel
Mrs. Jean Pettitt
Mrs. Eleanor R. Precoda
Mrs. Patricia Reilly Stark  

and Mr. Shane Reilly

Dr. and Mrs. Raymond B. Robins
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Rocco
Mr. and Mrs. James Roehrig
Mr. and Mrs. John Romo
Rotary Club of Montecito Foundation
Rotary Club of Santa Barbara North 

Charitable Foundation
Mr. Arthur N. Rupe
Mr. and Mrs. Conrad L. Sabiron
Santa Barbara Airbus
Santa Barbara Athletic Association
Santa Barbara Woodie Club
Dr. William D. Santoro
Mr. and Mrs. Brooke E. Sawyer, Jr.
Dr. Alice Scharper  

and Mr. Christopher Park
Leslie and Frank Schipper
Schlinger Family Foundation
Suzi and Joe Schomer
Dr. and Mrs. Dan B. Secord
Ms. Erlaine H. Seeger
Sempra Energy Utility
Mr. William Servis
Ms. Sarah Shriver
Mr. and Mrs. Whitney Skaling
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Spainhour
Ms. Margaret Staton
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Sullivan
Ms. Joan Tanner
Ms. Kathryn A. Thatcher and Mr. 

Robert Pester
The Ladeno Group
The Wharton Foundation
Triway Enterprise, Inc.
Turpin Family Charitable Foundation
United Sealcoating and Slurry Seal, 

Inc.
Mr. Larry Urzua, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James Villanueva
Ms. Virginia L. Wardwell
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard White
Ms. Roberta W. Wilson
Dr. and Mrs. Stuart R. Winthrop
Mr. and Mrs. George S. Writer, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Philip J. Wyatt
Ms. Mary Ellen Zemeckis
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Ziemer

$1 to $999
4500 W Mitchell, LLC
AAA Northern California Nevada & 

Utah Insurance Exchange
Mrs. Lois Abbott
Mr. and Mrs. Dave M. Abdulla
Ms. Sylvia Abualy
Ms. Camilla Acosta
Ms. Cynthia Acosta
Actief Case Management, Inc.
Mr. Carlos Adame
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Adkins
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald B. Adler
Mr. and Mrs. Terence M. Aggeler
Mr. Tom Ahajanian
Ms. Barbara C. Ahlman
Mr. Robert Albrant
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Alexakis
Dr. Kathryn Alexander
Ms. Susi Alexander and Mr. Jose 

Jacinto
Alexander Mertens Fine Art, Inc.
Alibris
Mr. and Mrs. David Allard
Mr. and Mrs. David Allen
Ms. Pamela Allman and Mr. Larry N. 

Rennacker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Alm, Jr.
Mr. Francisco Almanza
Alta Orthopaedics
Ms. Jessica M. Altstatt
Mr. and Mrs. Marco Amador
Mr. Lee Amber
Ms. Kathleen Amboy
American Association of Petroleum 

Geologists Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Anagnoson
Mr. and Mrs. Brent R. Anderson
Mrs. Jan M. Anderson
Ms. Anne W. Anderson
Ms. Sarah Anderson
Ms. Diana Andonian
Ms. Celina Andrade
Dr. and Mrs. Mortimer Andron
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt R. Anker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Archer
Arlington Financial Adv LLC
Ms. Sally Armour
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Arnesen
Mr. Charles C. Arnold
Mrs. Paloma Arnold
Ms. Judith Villa  

and Mr. Nicholas Arnold

Ms. Anne R. Ashmore
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Ask
Ms. Mary Aspinwall
Atelier
Ms. Danielle Aubertin-Crowder
Ms. Sissel Auerbock
Ms. Barbara Auhill
Ms. Kathryn Aurand
Mr. Ryan Ausanka-Crues
Ms. Elizabeth Austin
Mr. Dylan Axelrod
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Ayling
Mrs. Anne E. Aziz and Mr. Richard 

Cutner
Mr. Bruce H. Babcock

Ms. Eda Bachrach and Mr. John R. 
Porter

Mr. and Mrs. Randall Badat
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Bagish
Ms. Victoria Bailin
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Baker
Mr. Gregory Baker
Ms. Virginia H. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Steve R Balash
Mr. Mahlon E. Balderston, Jr.
Ms. Mary Ballard
Mr. Adam Baltieri
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Bancroft
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Banker
Ms. Iris E. Bannon

Active supporters of the Campaign for Student  
Success, Eric Boehm and Judy Pochini.

The Foundation for SBCC has made every effort to 
maintain accurate records of all contributors. If we have 
made any errors in recognizing our donors, please notify 
us at (805) 730-4401 so that we can correct our records. 
We apologize to any donor we inadvertently omitted.

* deceased
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Gifts and Pledges 
July 1, 2011 – June 30, 2012

This list, known as the Honor Roll, recognizes 
those generous members of the Santa Barbara 

community—individuals, corporations and 
private foundations—whose gifts this past year 
have contributed to making SBCC one of the 
most successful and renowned community 

colleges in California and the nation.

These gifts will benefit students and our 
community for generations to come.

Foundation for SBCC Honor Roll       

Longtime board member, Steve Lew and his wife, Janet,  
are supporters and President’s Council members.
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Scroll Society:  
Your Legacy…Their Future
Mr. and Mrs. Peter D. Adams
Mrs. Ruthe E. Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur U. Ayres
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Baum
Mr. and Mrs. Yoav Ben-Horin
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Berti
Dr. Eric Boehm
Mr. and Mrs. Wymond W. 

Bradbury
Les and Zora Charles
Ms. Martha Churchyard
Ms. Tara S. Cloud
Mr. and Mrs. Nevill M. Cramer

Ms. Penny Darcy
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. 

Dependahl, Jr.
Mr. Silvio D. Di Loreto and  

Ms. Mary MacDonald*
Mr. Dean W. Dorn
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Dunn
Mrs. Anne Eberle
Mr. John C. Eggler
Ms. Mercedes Eichholz
Ms. Lynda Fairly 
Ms. Léni F. Fé Bland
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis E. Forster

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen T. Frank
Ms. Barbara Graper
Mrs. Ursula P. Greditzer
Ms. Josette Guerne
Mr. and Mrs. Norman N. 

Habermann
Reverend Bets Wienecke and 

Dr. Peter O. Haslund
Mr. and Mrs. Warren C. Hein
Dr. Ursula E. Henderson
Ms. Barbara Hoffacker
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Norman W. Jaffe

Mr. and Mrs. Fred S. Jamner
Mr. and Mrs. Morrie M. 

Jurkowitz
Dr. Joanne Moran and Mr. 

Mitchell E. Kauffman
Ms. Lynn Klinkenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Neil J. Kreisel
Ms. Patricia Lacks and Mr. Paul 

C. Gawronik
Ms. Claudia Lapin
Ms. Patricia A. Lippa
Ms. Joan M. Livingston
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lorber

Mrs. Leatrice Luria
Mr. Bernard MacElhenny
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic C. 

Marschak, Jr.
Mr. Keith Mautino
Mr. Bruno Mautino
Ms. Rosemary G. Maxfield
Ms. Kathleen McGuire
Mr. and Mrs. Larry D. Mitchell
Ms. Patricia Montemayor
Mr. Eldred G. Mugford
Ms. Jeanne Northsinger
Debby and Ken Pash

Mr. Guy H. Peterson Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Prober
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Purpero
Mrs. Marian Rapp
Lady Leslie Ridley-Tree
Dr. and Mrs. Raymond B. 

Robins
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Rocco
Dr. William D. Santoro
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Schall
Ms. Shelley Shoemaker
Ms. Katherine W. Smith
Ms. Patricia O. Snyder

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald St. John
Mr. and Mrs. William 

Steinkellner
Ms. Mary M. Stuntz
Susan G. Thomason, MFT
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Thornton
Mr. Barry Upson and Ms. 

Louise Shafer-Upson
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis J. Vellis
Mr. John R. Ziegler

The Scroll Society honors college friends who have made provisions through their estate plans to  
support Santa Barbara City College. We thank them for their generosity and foresight. With their help, 
SBCC will remain strong and future students are assured of opportunity and access to higher education. 

Ms. Jeannie Barbieri-Low
Mr. Robert P. Barker
Mr. Clarence F. Barlow
Mr. Michael J. Barminski
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Barnes
Mr. Joseph A. Barnes, Jr.
Ms. Jill K. Barnitz
Baroncelli Linens & Accessories
Mr. and Mrs. J.D. Barone
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Barrat
Mr. and Mrs. Paul H. Barrett
Mrs. Bettina T. Barrett
Mr. Edward Barrier
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Bartlett, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jarold Bartz
Ms. Marjorie A. Basch
Ms. Diane Baskin and Mr. James D. 

Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. David Basso
Mr. Scott Bates
Ms. Andrea J. Batie
Ms. Sara Bauer
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Bayet
Ms. Ruth Beach
Mr. Douglas Beard
Ms. Delaya Beard
Ms. Tina Beasley
Mrs. Andri L. Beauchamp
Mr. Andre D. Becker
Ms. Kirsten Becker
Bega
Ms. Carol H. Behar
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Belden
Ms. Angela Bell
Ms. Jo Ann M. Bell
Ms. Malka Belzberg
Benchmark Civil Construction, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Irwin J. Bendet
Ms. Linda Benet
Ms. Laura Benson
Ms. Francie A. Berezo
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Berg
Mr. Steven F. Berg
Mr. and Mrs. Barrie Bergman
Mr. Ivo Bergsohn
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore C. Bergstrom
Mr. Peter Berman
Berman Financial Advisors
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey C. Bermant
Mr. Robert Bernstein
Ms. Laura A. Berry
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Beuret
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Bieber
Mr. and Mrs. Garrison E. Bielen
Ms. Celia Blanchet
Mr. Karl R. Blasius  

and Ms. Elisa J. Jorquez
Rita R. Blau, Ph.D.
Ms. Dina Bloomfield  

and Mr. Patrick J. Vincent
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Blum
Marty Blum
Ms. Vicky Blum
Blush
Mr. Jeff Bochsler
Mrs. Suzanne R. Bock
Mr. Todd Bogdan
Ms. Michelle Bone
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Borgatello
Ms. Deborah K. Boswell
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Bothman
Ms. Jan Bourret
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas B. Bower
Ms. Elizabeth Bowman
Mr. and Mrs. Lance Boyd
Ms. Patricia T. Boyd
Ms. Anita M. Bradford
Ms. Laura Branch
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Brashears
Ms. Heidi Ruth Bratt
Mr. John P. Breden
Mr. and Mrs. Butch Breeden
Ms. Cynthia L. Breen
Ms. Jayne Brenna
Ms. Robin L. Riblet  

and Mr. John R. Brennand

Ms. Jill Briggs
Dr. and Mrs. Peter L. Brill
Ms. Sherie E. Brinley Higgins
Mr. and Mrs. John Brion
Ms. Cynthia J. Brock
Ms. Jane Brody  

and Mr. W. Royce Adams
Mr. and Mrs. James Brooks
Mr. Chad Brooks
Mr. and Mrs. Lamonte R. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred E. Brown
Ms. Jehanne Brown
Ms. Margaret H. Brown
Ms. Sarah Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Christian Brun
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Bryant
Mrs. Suzan B. Bryant
BSN Sports
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Bublitz
Mr. and Mrs. William Buchanan
Ms. Dorothy Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. Pablo Buckelew
Mr. Brian Buehler
Mr. Albert Buffet
Mr. Eric Burak
Mr. Frank Burgess
Ms. Patti Burns
Mr. Michael D. Burridge
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Burrows
Mr. Jesse D. Burrows
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Busch
Mr. and Mrs. Joel T. Butera
Ms. Margaret L. Cafarelli
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Calder
Mr. John A. Calderwood
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Caldwell
Mr. and Mrs. Arnaud Calleja
Mr. Patrick Callens
Mr. James R. Cambron
Ms. Shandra Campbell
Ms. Valerie Campos
Dr. Lynne Cantlay
Mr. David Caplan
Mrs. Genevee Capote
Congresswoman Lois G. Capps
Mr. and Mrs. Lance Caras
Mr. and Mrs. Frank D. Carbajal
Mrs. Helga Carden
Mr. Jon Carlson
Ms. Mary C. Carmody
Carpinteria Valley Roofing
Mr. Isidro Carrillo
Dr. Gary L. Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Carter
Ms. Marybeth Carty
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Casebeer
Mr. Jake Castellanos
Mr. and Mrs. Grant Castleberg
Mr. and Mrs. Salomon Castro
Ms. Sarah Castro
Ms. Rosalinda Cavaletto
Mr. Casey Cavalier
Ms. Mary Jean Cavender Wolfe
Mr. and Mrs. Reid G. Cederlof
Mr. and Mrs. Donovan Chalfant
Ms. Diane Chamberlain
Mr. and Mrs. George G. Chandler
Ms. Dianne Chandler
Ms. Juanita Chatham and Mr. Gary 

Krasnoff
Ms. Virginia V. Chennell
Ms. Vicki M. Cherner
Mr. David Chernof
Mr. and Mrs. James Chesher
Mr. and Ms. Benjamin Cheverez
Mr. David Chew
Mr. Mark Childs
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald P. Chrostowski
Ms. Sally Chuah
Ms. Joan C. Churchill
Ms. Martha Churchyard
Mrs. Claire T. Chytilo
Ms. Barbara A. Clark and Mr. Robert 

W. Davis
Ms. Carnzu Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Morey E. Claydon

Ms. Betty Clemens
Ms. Meredith Clement
Clendenen Vineyard Management, LLC
Ms. Maygan Cline
Club West
Coast Geological Society
Mrs. Donna Cobb
Ms. Ligia Cocolo
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Coe
Ms. Sharon Coffield
Mr. Allen Cohen
Ms. Roxane Coke
Ms. Anita A. Cole
Ms. Patricia Green and Mr. Victor Cole
Mr. and Mrs. David T. Colgate
Ms. Maria E. Columbus
Ms. Catherine A. Compere
Mr. and Mrs. Denver Compton
Mr. Carlton Conaway
Ms. Joann E. Conklin
Mr. William Conlin
Dr. and Mrs. E. Scott Conner
Mr. Keith Connes
Mr. and Mrs. James Scott Connors
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Consolo
Ms. Ashley Contreras
Mr. and Mrs. Addison P. Cook III
Ms. Susan T. Cook
Ms. Terri L. Cook
Mr. and Mrs. David Corbett
Mr. William J. Cordero
Ms. Leslie Cornyn
Mr. Eric J. Costa
Mr. John W. Cotton
Mr. Sean M. Coughlin
Ms. Judy A. Freeman and Mr. Richard 

P. Cousineau
Dr. and Mrs. Frank D. Cox
Ms. Marcille S. Cox
Mr. and Mrs. Jack B. Coy
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome R. Coyazo
Mr. Eric Crandall
Mr. Michael Crane
Ms. Lina F. Crane
Reverend and Mrs. John A. Crane
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon B. Crary, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Crawford
Ms. Ruth F. Creasy
Mr. and Mrs. Scot Cromer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Cronk, Jr.
Ms. Charlene Cullinane
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Cunningham
Mr. Patrick Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Curran
Mr. and Mrs. Neal F. Current
Mrs. Mary D. Curtis
Ms. Allison Curtis
Ms. Sonja Cutner
Mr. John Cutsinger
Ms. Cynthia Daddona
Ms. Rachel Dagbovie
Mrs. May-Margaret J. Dahl
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Daily
Mrs. Sally Dal Pozzo
Mr. and Mrs. Dana D’Andrea
Ms. Falon Darville
Ms. Candace Dauphinot
Dr. Cynthia Davis and Dr. Steven 

Allaback
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Davis
Mrs. Eileen C. Davis
Mrs. Janet W. Davis
Mrs. Stefanie Davis
Ms. Maia Davis
Ms. Margaret J. Dawes
Ms. Rozetta Dawes
Mr. David Dawson
Mrs. Coral De Alba
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert H. De Friez
Mr. and Mrs. John A. De Silva, Jr.
Ms. Marsha A. Deaderick
Mr. Peter Dealy
Dean’s Certified Welding, Inc
Ms. Della Casberg-Deats  

and Mr. Paul Deats

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Debenedetto
Ms. Mary L. DeBolt
Mr. Thomas R. Debski
Mr. Sean DeForest
Ms. Cheyenne A. Deitrich
Mr. Jeff DeJohn
Mr. Valentine Del Vecchio
Ms. Jenni DeLeon
Ms. Barbara Delgado
Ms. Barbara Deloney
Ms. Maureen DeMaio and Mr. Joseph 

M. Sholder
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Dependahl, Jr.
Mr. David Depkon
Mr. and Mrs. Taylor Desilva
Mr. Daniel Dettore
Mr. Jeffrey B. DeVine
Ms. Joan Dewberry
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Dexter
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Diacono
Mr. and Mrs. Emil Diaz
Mrs. Harriet H. DiCapua
Ms. Fran M. Dickey
Ms. Julie Diede
Dr. Emma L. Diemer
Mr. Christopher Dimond
Ms. Leslie Dinaberg and Mr. Zak A. 

Klobucher
Mr. and Mrs. Jared Thomas Dinges
Mr. Michael Ditmore
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J. Divito
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Dixon
Ms. Holly Dodson
Mr. Edgar Doehler
Mr. Michael Doherty
Ms. Diane B. Doiron, CLU
Mr. and Mrs. John Donati
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Doner
Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. Donohoe, Jr.
Mr. and Ms. James E. Dougherty
Mr. Richard C. Douglass
Mrs. Betty Mann Doutt
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Dovas
Dr. and Mrs. James R. Dow
Ms. Ellen Erichsen Downing
Ms. Patricia Doyle
Dressed, Inc.
Ms. Jeana L. Dressel
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Drexler
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Drexler
Mr. Keir DuBois
Mr. and Mrs. A. William Dudash
Mrs. Louise A. Duffey
Ms. Marie Dufour
Mr. Joseph Duimovich
Ms. Ann Dusenberry and Mr. Brad 

Fiedel
Mr. William B. Dutton
Mr. and Mrs. Albert W. East
Ms. Bette Easton
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Eaton
Echo Environment LLC
Mr. Colin Eckert
Ed Stetson Diving and Charters
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Egenolf
Mrs. Barbara Eggemeyer
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Ehmsen
Ms. Susan C. Ehrlich and Dr. Bill Elliott
Mr. Eugene Eisenberg
Ms. Ingerid Ekeland
Ms. Jessie Ekeland-Asakawa
Ms. Donna Elam
Ms. Holly Elfman
Elite Rehabilitation Center, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Neil W. Elliott
Ms. Ann L. Dundon  

and Mr. Robert F. Else
Mr. Mohammad El-Soussi  

and Ms. Carmen M. Rivero
Mrs. Sumiko Endo
Ms. Sheila Enelow
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Engle
Mr. and Mrs. Steven B. Engles
Mr. and Mrs. Craig E. Epperson
Mr. Mrs. Dennis Epperson
Mr. Steve E. Epstein

Ms. Maclyn Erickson
Escalera Plumbing, Inc.
Ms. Angelita Esqueda
Ms. Irene Estrin
Mr. and Mrs. Edward F. Eubanks
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Eurman
Mr. Peter Everling
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Failing
Mr. William Fairchild
Mr. Donald Faith
Mr. Banoo Faizullabhoy
Ms. Sara A. Fargo
Ms. Laura Fariss
Farmer Direct Produce Network, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Faulstich
Mr. and Mrs. Larry L Fausett
Mr. Joe Fazio
Mr. Bill Felstiner
Ms. Phyllis Fenger
Mr. and Mrs. Albert E. Ferguson
Mr. John Fernandes
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Fernandez
Mr. Jason Fiedtkou
Ms. Leonore G. Field
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J Figone
Mr. and Mrs. George Filice
Ms. Vicky L. Filice
Ms. Norine Fine
Ms. Holly Finley
Mr. Andrew Firestone
Ms. Naomi Firestone
Mr. James Fish
Mr. Kevin Fisher
Ms. Renata Fitchett
Mr. Kenneth F. Fitzpatrick  

and Ms. Elizabeth Reed
Mr. Stephen J. Fitzpatrick
Mr. Thomas Fitzsimmons
Mr. and Mrs. John Flaaten
Mickey and Richard Flacks
Ms. Regina Fletcher
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Flohr
Flores Strategies, LLC
Mrs. Cheryl Fontana
Ms. Susan Foote
Mr. Eldon Ford
Ms. Judy Foreman
Ms. Wendy Foster
Mr. Martin E. Fowler
Ms. Caprice Fowler
Ms. Sharon Fox
Dr. and Mrs. George E. Frakes
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Francis
Ms. Lylie Francis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Frankel
Ms. Susan Frascella
Ms. Anne Fraser
Mr. Drew Freedman
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond C. Freeman, Jr.
Ms. and Dr. Janet L. Freeman
Ms. Anna M. Freidell
Ms. Donna Freiermuth
Terri and Steve Frenkel
Mr. and Mrs. David I. Friedland
Marci Friedlander, Ph.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Antonio C Friscia
Mr. Eugene Fritsche
Mr. and Mrs. Kim Fryslie
Dr. and Mrs. Richard E. Fulton
Ms. Kay L. Fulton
Ms. Joanne Funari  

and Mr. Carlos Plascencia
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Funk
Ms. Mary Lou Furrer
Ms. Tish Gainey
Ms. Elizabeth Gallery
Mrs. Joan S. Chin Galvan
Mr. and Mrs. John Garcia
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Garcia
Mr. and Mrs. Jose L. Garcia
Ms. Maria Elena Columbus  

and Mr. Javier C. Garcia
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Garey
Garibay Drywall
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Garrett

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Gartrell, Jr.
Mr. Michael Gartzke
Ms. M’liss S. Garza
Mr. Peter Gaun
Ms. Susan Gentry
Mr. Terence Geoghegan
Mr. and Mrs. Peter U. Georgakis
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence W. George
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Georgi
Mr. and Mrs. Larry J. Gerstein
Mr. John Getz
Ms. Susan J. Rose  

and Mr. Allan Ghitterman
Ms. Mary F. Gibson
Mr. Gerardo Gil
Mr. Raul Gil
Mr. Sanjua Gil
Ms. Emma Gil
Ms. Monica Gil
Mr. Steven Gilbar and Ms. Inge Gatz
Ms. Elizabeth Gilchrist
Mr. and Mrs. Abner Gill
Mrs. Lori Gillem
Mr. and Mrs. George Gilmour
Mr. Guille Gil-Reynoso
Ms. Ghita D. Ginberg
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ginsberg
Ms. Carrie L. Givens
Dr. Mortimer M. Glasgal
Mr. Jeremy Glennon
Mr. and Mrs. Kalvin Glienke
Ms. Wendy Glomb
Mr. and Mrs. Luis Goena
Ms. Monika Goetz and Ms. Sabine 

Goetz
Ms. Julie Goldberg
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Golden
Ms. Linda Goldfarb
Mr. and Mrs. Marlowe Goldsby
Mr. Anthony Goldsmith
Mrs. Elizabeth P. Goldwater
Mr. and Mrs. George Gonzales
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Gonzales
Ms. Leah Gonzalez
Ms. Hallie A. Goodall
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Goodman
Judge and Mrs. William L. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Colin N. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A Gorrell
Mr. Adam Gosselin
Mr. Kenneth E. Gould
Mr. Edward Gover
Mr. and Mrs. Louis I. Grace
Mr. Adam P. Graham
Mr. Michael Graham
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Graham
Ms. Elizabeth Gralewski
Mr. David Grande
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Grange
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald H. Grant
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Grant
Mr. Edward B. Graper
Ms. Christine O. LeBon and Mr. 

Douglas F. Grapple
Mrs. Esperanza Gray
Mr. and Mrs. Saul Gray-Hildenbrand
Dr. Daniel Grayson
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Greaves
Mrs. Ursula P. Greditzer
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Green
Ms. Alice Green
Ms. Ruth Green
Ms. Karen Greenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Greenleaf
Ms. Paula Gregoire-Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Chase E. Gregory, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. George Grengs
Mr. R. Thomas Griffith
Ms. Mary P. Griscom
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Gritt, Jr.
Mr. Kenneth E. Gross  

and Ms. Cynthia A. Gulbranson
Dr. Joan M. Grumman
Ms. Annie Guillemette
Ms. Cynthia A. Gulbranson  

and Mr. Kenneth E. Gross
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Ms. Leah H. Gundy
Ms. Margaret K. Gurley
Ms. Rosalea Gutierrez
Mr. and Mrs. Norman F. Gutshall
Ms. Irma V. Guzman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Haas
Ms. Phyllis J. Haecker
Ms. Karen Hafeli
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Hahka
Mrs. Marie-Paule Hajdu
Mr. Timothy C. Hale
Mr. Arthur Halenbeck
Mr. Stan Haley
Mr. Arthur Hall
Ms. Erika Hamberger
Dr. and Mrs. Charles F. Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Hamilton
Mr. David Hamilton
Ms. Melissa J. Hamilton
Ms. Susan J. Hamilton
Mrs. Margaret Hamister
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Handloser, Jr.
Ms. Eunice Handloser
Mr. Ian Haney-Lopez
Ms. Lindsey Hansen
Ms. Mavis Hansen
Mr. John H. Harmon, Jr.
Ms. Audrey Harmon
Ms. Mary L. Harper
Ms. Rita M. Harrington
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey P. Harris
Ms. Monique B. Harris
Mr. John Harrison
Ms. Mary J. Harrison
Mr. Frank Harsh
Ms. Ellen Harte
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Hartle
Mr. and Mrs. William Harz
Ms. Audree Hashibe
Mr. Garry Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Jon W. Hazard
Ms. Janet E. Head  

and Mr. Amr El Abbadi
Mr. Thomas Heck
Dr. and Mrs. Fred Heidner
Mr. Christian A. Heimlich
Ms. Helen M. Heising
Mr. Lance Helfert
Ms. Patricia Heller
Mr. Edward S. Henderson
Ms. Julie Hendricks
Ms. Beverly Herbert
Mr. George A. Herold
Mr. and Mrs. H. Edward Heron
Mr. Thomas Herr
Ms. Ronalee Herrmann
Dr. and Mrs. Gordon C. Hess
Ms. Gail Hess
Ms. Gretchen A. Hewlett
Mr. Wolfgang H. Hietzke
Mr. and Mrs. Ray J. Higgins
Gloria M. Hill
Ms. Bojana Hill
Ms. Chun S. Pang  

and Mr. Roger S. Hinze
Mr. Phillip P. Ho D.M.D.
Ms. Deborah Hobden
Mrs. Ruth G. Hochman
Ms. Kari Hochstatter
Mr. Kent Hodgetts
Ms. Ute Hoffmann
Mr. Ian M. Hogan
Ms. Adabeth E. Holcombe
Ms. Joanne Holderman
Dr. Diane and Mr. Lawrence Hollems
Mr. and Mrs. Woody Hollosy
Ms. Nan Holt
Mr. and Mrs. David Holzman
Ms. Alice Homan
Ms. Judith Hopkinson
Ms. and Mr. Susan Hopmans
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Hopson
Mr. and Mrs. Roger L. Horton
Mr. Jerry J. Howard
Mr. Luke T. Howe
Ms. Debbie L. Hughey
Ms. Joyce Humiston
Ms. Frances Humphrey
Ms. Nina L. Hunt
Mr. James G. Hunter
Ms. Alysa Huppler-Poliak
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald W. Hurd
Mrs. Jacqueline Huth
Dr. and Mrs. Karl L. Hutterer
Mrs. Beverlye Hyman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Ignatius
Dr. Elizabeth and Mr. Peter Imhof
Mr. Greg Ingersoll
Ms. Kathryn Ingersoll
Mr. Donald R. Ion
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Irwin
Ms. Emilda Jaccard  

and Mr. James Bradac
Ms. Beth Jackson
Ms. Madeline A. Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Jacobs

Ms. Amy Jacobs  
and Ms. Nancy Eckert

Ms. Eleanor H. Jacobs
Ms. Rebecca H. Jacobsen
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Jacobson
Mr. David Jacobson
Mr. Paul Jaconette
Ms. Barbara M. Janelle
Mr. Leonard S. Jarrott
Ms. Soheyla Javanbakht
Mr. and Mrs. Tim J. Jebbia
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory C. Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Jensen
Mr. and Mrs. Jon M. Jesseman
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Jeter
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Jewesson
Mr. Ray Johansen
Mr. Brad Johnson
Mr. James C. Johnson
Ms. Andrea Johnson
Ms. Carole M. Johnson
Ms. Dee M. Johnson
Ms. Denise Johnson
Ms. Phyllis Johnson
Ms. Teresa L. Johnson
Ms. Harriet Johnston
Ms. Patricia H. Johnston
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Johnstone
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory R. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Philip A. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Jones, Jr.
Ms. Monica Jones
Ms. Sumi Jones
Ms. Elisa Jorquez
Ms. Marian R. Kadota
Ms. Julie Kahn
Mr. Robert Kalish
Mr. and Mrs. Murray H. Kalisher
Mr. and Mrs. Wynn Kapit
Mr. Charles Kaplan
Mrs. Lois J. Kaplan
Mr. Wilhelm H. Kapp
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Y. Katz
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Kaufman
Ms. Mary Kauth
Ms. Karen Kawaguchi
Ms. Shirley M. Kays
Ms. Margaret F. Kearns
Mr. Barry Keller
Ms. Nancy Keller
Mr. John Kelley
Mrs. June Kelley
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Kelly
Ms. Jill Kelly
Mrs. Wilma C. Kendrick
Mr. and Mrs. James Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. William N. Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Kennett
Mrs. Frances A. Kennett
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Kesner
Ms. Deirdre D. Kieckhefer
Mr. Simon Kiefer
Ms. Sara Killen
Mr. Charles R. Kimbrough
Mr. David Kimbrough
Ms. Carolyn Kincaid
Dr. and Mrs. Venard R. Kinney
Mr. Dennis Kirby
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kircher
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Kittle
Ms. Lee Ann Kjar
Mr. Wayne J. Kliman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Kling
Ms. Betty D. Kling
Mr. Kurt A. Klopstein
Mr. and Mrs. James Knight
Ms. Claudia Knudson
Mr. and Mrs. Stanislaw P Kocimski
Mr. and Mrs. John Koegler
Ms. Carolyn Koegler
Ms. Dorothy Kohler
Dr. and Mrs. Ernest T. Kolendrianos
Ms. Loreen Koobie
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Kopeikin
Ms. Tina Korisheli
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Kornahrens
Mr. Neil E. Korpinen  

and Mr. Eric R. Erickson
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher K Kortz
Mrs. Carol Kosterka
Ms. Margaret L. Kowalski
Mr. Patrick Krejdovsky
Ms. Laura E. Krifka
Ms. Deborah Kristof
Kroger
Ms. Deborah A. Kruse
Mr. Jaime Kuczkowski
Mrs. Marianne Kugler
Mr. and Mrs. David Kurtz
Ms. Eleanor Kuser
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kvaas
Mr. Michael La Puma
Ms. Kristen LaBonte
Mrs. Vickie Lacks
Ms. Susan K. Lafond
Mr. Hui Lai
Dr. Kelly O. Lake

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford J. Lambert
Landscapes of Santa Barbara 
Ms. Leslie Lange
Ms. Shirle A. Lange
Ms. Mary Ann Langworthy
Ms. Carly Lanini
Ms. Terre Lapman
Mr. Michael Lapuma
Ms. Katie Laris and Mr. Cesar Zevallos
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Larson
Mr. Christian C. Larson
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Lash
Mr. John H. Smith  

and Ms. Pamela A. Lasker
Ms. Patricia A. Latham
Mr. Roderic V. Lathim
Latin Services
Mr. David J. Laub
Mr. and Mrs. George G. Laubhan
Mr. Ray Launier
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Lawrance
Ms. Briana Lawrie
Dr. D’Ann Lawson  

and Dr. Kevin Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Lawson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Le Gassick
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Lebow
Mrs. Alma Ledbetter
Ms. Vivienne Leebosh-Thomas  

and Mr. Ralph Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Jack C. Leer
Drs. Nancy and Mark Leffert
Ms. Alberta Lefler
Mr. and Mrs. Robert LeGassick
Ms. Jessica Lehmann
Lenhoff & Lenhoff
Ms. Lori M. Lenz
Ms. Robin Lerner
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Levine
Mr. Jeffrey Levitan
Mr. Neal Levitan
Mr. and Mrs. Ira Levy
Ms. Martha J. Levy
Mr. and Mrs. Russell N. Lewin
Mr. Aaron Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Adam J. Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Steve J. Lewis
Mrs. Sarada Lewis
Ms. Marysue Lewter
Mr. Urijah Leyva
Ms. Peggy L. Liborio
Mr. and Mrs. Jesus Limon
Ms. Emma Limon
Ms. Monique Limon
Ms. Annette Lindeman
Drs. Albert S. and Barbara S. 

Lindemann
Ms. Ellen Linder
Mr. Jonathan W. Lipsitz
Mr. and Mrs. Layton D. Lloyd
Ms. Catherine Lloyd
Lloyd Consulting Group, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob D. Locker
Ms. Denise E. Lockhart  

and Mr. Kim M. McInturf
Mrs. Sheila Lodge
Ms. Barbara Loebman
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Loftus
Ms. Barbara J. Logen
Ms. Christine Loizeaux
Ms. Melanie Long
Ms. Karen Loomis
Ms. Lynn Lopez
Ms. Mirtha P. Lopez
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lorber
Mr. John Lorelli
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Loring
Los Angeles Community College 

District of Los Angeles County
Mrs. Karen H. Loughlin
Ms. Peggy Jo Love
Mr. Dale Lowdermilk
Mr. Atticus Lowe
Mr. Denny Loyst
Ms. Sarah Lubeck
Ms. Katherine Lubner
Mr. Hal Lucas
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Lucero
Mr. Joseph F. Luciano
Mr. and Mrs. Cesar Z. Lugo
Dr. and Mrs. Jon B. Luhmann
Ms. Maura L. Lundy
Mr. and Mrs. William Lunt
Luria Development Company
Ms. Sheba Laser Lux
Mrs. Laura E. Lyon
Ms. Stephanie Lytle
Ms. Barbara L. Maccallum
Ms. Kanta MacDermott
Ms. and Mr. Jane A. Macedo de Veer
Ms. Wendy M. MacGregor
Ms. Melissa Macias
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mack
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. MacKenzie
Mr. John A. Macker

Ms. Lisa A. Macker  
and Mr. Dennis M. Dodson

Ms. Lois Elle Madson
Ms. and Mr. Annette Magneheim
Ms. Mary Maguire
Ms. Ursula R. Mahlendorf
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Mahoney
Mr. and Mrs. R. Michael Mallen
Ms. Georgette Mallory
Mr. Scott R. Malone
Mr. Mukesh K. Manirajkumar
Mr. Barry Manley
Mark Crane’s Tree & Arborist Services
Ms. Eleanor Markham
Ms. Patricia Markham
Mrs. Sieglinde Marschall
Mr. and Mrs. Fred B. Marsh
Mr. Stephen F. Marsh
Ms. Kelly A. Marsh
Ms. Peggy Martens
Ms. Nicole Martin
Ms. Alejandra Martinez
Mr. Jack L. Maslov, Sr.
Ms. Mary Mason
Mrs. Glenice M. Mathews
Dr. and Mrs. George L. Matthaei
Mr. and Mrs. Norbert D. Matthews
Ms. Jennifer Maupin  

and Mr. James Regetz
Ms. Jill Mauro
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Maxwell
Mr. and Mrs. Brian James Maynard
Mr. Chris Mazur
Ms. Sharon S. McBride
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. McCaffrey
Ms. Catherine G. McCammon
Ms. Amy McCartney
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon G. McClenathen
Ms. Rita McCloy
Mr. David L. McClure
Mr. Matthew McCurdy
Mrs. Catherine J. Mcfarland
Ms. Helena C. McGahagan
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McGinnis
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick F. McGinnis
Ms. Sara McGinnis
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. McGolpin
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher J. McGowan
Ms. Heidi J. McGowan
Ms. Carol McHenry
Mr. Gary S. McKnight
Mr. Patrick McLaughlin
Mr. Garrett Mclean
Ms. Joannie McLoughlin
Ms. Michelle McLoughlin
Ms. Collette McManus
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. McMillin
Ms. Patricia McNamara
Mr. James C. McNeil
Ms. Tammie McNinch
Ms. Diane McQuarie
Mr. and Mrs. Terry C. McQueen
Ms. Leslie H. Meadowcroft
Mr. and Mrs. Henry W. Mealy
Mr. Michael L. Medel
Ms. Deanna M. Medina
Meeting Professionals International 

Northern CA Chapter
Dr. and Mrs. Harris Meisel
Mr. Jeff S. Meister
Mr. Albert Melkonian
Mr. Conner Mellon
Ms. Susan Mellor
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Mendell
Ms. Jovita Mendoza
Ms. Raquel Mendoza
Mr. and Mrs. Javier Mendoza Paz
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Menzer
Ms. Joyce M. Merek
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Merovick
Ms. Rebecca Merrell
Mr. Richard M. Merrifield
Mr. Russell J. Merritt
Mr. Richard Messenger
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Messier
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Messori
Mr. Andrew Mester
Ms. Kerry E. Methner
Ms. Patricia H. Metropolis
Mr. Jeffrey W. Meyer
Mr. Robert P. Meyer
Ms. Dana Meyer
Ms. Naomi Meyer
Ms. Wardlee S. Meyer
Mr. Richard H. Meyn
Mr. Robert C. Michael
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond H. Milkman
Mrs. Janet C. Millar
Ms. Maria Millay
Mr. and Mrs. Laurence K. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Miller
Mrs. Doris W. Miller
Ms. Margaret Miller
Ms. Sandra J. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore L. Million
Ms. Juliana Minsky
Mischief

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Mishkin
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. Larry D. Mitchell
Mr. Wil Mitchell
Mrs. Margaret Mixsell
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J. Mlodzik
Mrs. Cynthia W. Mobraaten
Mr. Peter Moffat
Mr. Jesse Moline
Mrs. Kathleen Z. Molloy
Kimberly Monda, Ph.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Money
Mr. Austin Monson
Montecito Fine Jewelers, LLC
Mr. Mike Monteleone
Ms. Patricia Montemayor
Mr. Michael P. Ring and Ms. Susan 

Montpas
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin D. Moore
Ms. Mary L. Moore
Mrs. Julie Mooy
Mr. and Mrs. Byron L. Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Morando
Mr. James Morelli
Mr. and Mrs. Oswald J. Moreno
Ms. Elida Moreno
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Morley
Ms. Patricia Morrill
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Morrison
Mr. and Mrs. Sol D. Morrison
Ms. Kazue Morrison
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Moss
Ms. Cynthia Motolinia
Ms. Maryanne Mott
Ms. Eleanore A. Moyer
Mr. and Mrs. Sylvain Muckenhirn
Ms. Judyl Mudfoot
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Muhr
Ms. Judith Muller
Ms. Kathleen Mulligan
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel F. Mullin
Ms. Victoria Mullins
Munk Vineyard Management
Mr. Felipe Muñoz
Mr. James Munro
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Munroe, Jr.
Ms. and Mr. Judy Murphy
Mr. Josh Murray
Ms. Jillian Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Robert V. Mustacich
Mr. William Mutch
Mr. Fred Nadis
Ms. Eileen Naish-Amyx
Mr. Mike Nakano
Mr. Daniel A. Naretto
Nasif, Hicks & Company
Mr. and Mrs. Donald O. Nason
Mr. Zev Nathan
Mr. José Negroni
Ms. Brenda Nelson
Ms. Linda D. Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Gary L. Nett
Dr. and Mrs. Lee Neuenschwander
Ms. Diana L. Neufeld
Ms. Leslie Davis  

and Mr. Kenley Neufeld
Mr. Robert G. Neustadt
Dean Nevins, Ph.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Ben J. Newitt
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Newton
Ms. Amy Newton
Ms. Susan C. Newton
Mr. Hien Nguyen
Mr. Jerry Nichols
Ms. Lynn S. Nichols
Ms. Susan Nieman
Mr. Dominick Nieves
Ms. Jacqueline Nieves
Ms. Rose L. Nobles
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Norden
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Nordsieck
Mr. Robert M. Norris
Mr. Gerry North
Mr. Ralph G. Northart
Dr. and Mrs. George T. Northrop, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Novak
Mr. Henry H. Null IV
Mr. Joseph Nuñez
Ms. Patricia Nuñez
Ms. Brandee D. Nuno
Mrs. Candice Nyholt
Mrs. Suzi Ochi
Mr. Erin O’Connor
Mr. Raymond F. O’Connor
Ms. Mary O’Connor
Mr. Raymond Ogella
Mr. and Mrs. Jason D. O’Hearn
Olio E Limone Ristorante
Mr. William A. Oliphant
Ms. Olivia Olivas-Pearce
Mrs. Barbara J. Olsen
Ms. Helen C. Olson
Mr. and Mrs. Desmond O’Neill
Ms. Diane Orellana
Mr. and Mrs. Jess Ortega
Ms. Carmen Ortiz

Ms. TC Ortiz
Ms. Leila Orzeck
Ms. Terre S. Ouwehand
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Owen
Pacific Plumbing Co. of Santa Ana
Pacific Southwest Financial  

& Inurance Services, Inc.
Ms. Kinsey Packard
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin R. Paden
Ms. Linda Pagan
Ms. Janet M. Page
Ms. Laurie Page
Ms. Madelyn Palley
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Palmquist
Panko Industries
Ms. Diana Paradise
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Parisi
Mr. and Mrs. Jess Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Parker
Ms. Elberta L. Pate Mosely
Judge and Mrs. James Pattillo
Mr. Zacarias Paul
Ms. Donna L. Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Philip M. Pazich
Mr. Jon Pearl
Mrs. Susan R. Pearson
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Pedersen
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Pedotti
Dr. and Mrs. Bernhard Penner
Ms. Karla Penney
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Penniman
Mr. Peter Pereda
Mr. and Mrs. L.B. Pereira
Ms. Elaine Perelman  

and Ms. Claire Berlin
Mr. Ken Perez
Mr. and Mrs. David Peri
Peritus Asset Management, LLC
Mr. Justin Perocco
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Perocco
Mr. and Mrs. Mace D. Perona
Ms. Francesca C. Perrell
Ms. Muriel A. Perry
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Peteler
Mr. David L. Peters
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Petersen
Mrs. Gloria Petersen
Mr. and Mrs.* Guy Peterson, Jr.
Ms. Donna Peterson
Ms. Michele M. Peterson
Ms. Nettie A. Peterson
Mrs. Muriel Peyton
Ms. Sherrill U. Pfeiffer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Phelps
Linda K. Phillips, Ph.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Llad Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth D. Pierskalla
Ms. Christine Pinkerton
Mr. Jeff Pittman
Ms. Susan Pittmon
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Plackis-Cheng
Ms. Terri Plake
Ms. Jennifer Plana
Ms. Kelly P. Platt
Ms. Rebecca Plum
Mr. William A. Pollock
Drs. Minie and Hjalmar Pompe Van 

Meerdervoort
Ms. Lynn W. Porter
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron S Fink
Ms. and Mr. Viviana B. Pouget
Ms. Camerin Poulson
Mrs. Heloise B. Power
Mrs. Jane M. Poythress
PPI Engineering, Inc.
Ms. Ruth Priest
Prime Time Band
Ms. Megan Pritchard
Ms. Melissa Pritchett
Mrs. Shannon Proulx
Ms. Jessica I. Puccinelli
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Pugh
Mr. Saul Quiroz
Ms. Julia Rabe
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Raders
Ms. Julie J. Raffety
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ragan
Mr. Harrison L. Rainey III
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry W. Raisch
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Ramelli
Ms. Amy R. Ramos
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. Ramsdell
Ms. Michele P. Rasch
Ms. Katherine M. Raschka  

and Mr. Leif Ourston
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Rathbun
Ms. Mary K. Rayburn
Dr. Daniel Read
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Real
Realty Capital Securities, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Rech
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Recordon
Ms. Joann Redding
Meredith A. Reeback 

and Thomas D. Hughes
Mr. Scott Reed

Foundation for SBCC Honor Roll       
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Scholarship Highlight
Our thanks to Dr. David Doner for 
establishing his second endowed 
scholarship in two years!
This scholarship 
is to honor those 
outstanding 
nurses, who so 
lovingly supported 
and cared for our 
patients during the 
40 years of my 
medical career in 
Santa Barbara. 
Those nurses at 
Santa Barbara 
Cottage Hospital, 
Goleta Valley 
Cottage Hospital, Santa Barbara Artificial Kidney 
Center, and Lompoc Artificial Kidney Center will  
ever remain as inspiration to me and our patients.

With great respect and humility I am delighted to 
create this fund to honor those who will become our 
future nurses.

	D avid W. Doner, Jr. MD
	 Associate Clinical Professor of Medicine
	 Keck School of Medicine
	U niversity of Southern California

Foundation for SBCC Honor Roll      

Mr. and Mrs. Don Rehmke
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Reicker
Dr. and Mrs. Robert A. Reid
Ms. Yvonne Reijnaert
Ms. Anne M. Reilly
Rev. Gretta Reineck
Ms. Sonja D. Renda
Ms. Adelaida Renteria
Mr. Valente E. Reveles, Jr.
Ms. Karen Reveles
Mr. Mario D. Reyes

Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Reynolds
Mrs. Margie L. Rhinestein
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Ricci
Mr. and Mrs. John Richards
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Rick
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Rickert
Ms. Jane Rieffel
Mr. and Mrs. Stefan Riesenfeld
Ms. Molly Riley
Mrs. Meg Rindlaub
Mr. and Mrs. R. Dennis Ringer

Dr. Donald T. Rink
Rios Farming Company LLC
Ms. Rebecca Riskin  

	and Mr. Ken Grand
Mr. Robert Risser
Mr. James Rivera
Mr. and Mrs. Enrique Rizo
Mr. and Mrs. Luke S. Roberts
Ms. Joan Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. James B. 			 

Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Robertson
Mr. Jeffery S. Robertson
Mr. Paul E. Robillard
Ms. Kimiko Robinson
Dr. and Mrs. Gilbert Robledo
Mr. Roberto E. Robledo
Ms. Carmen C. Robles
Mr. and Mrs. Kilburn H. Roby
Mr. Michael Rocco
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Rochioli
Rockwell Printing
Mr. Jonathan Rodgers
Mrs. Martha J. Rodrigue
Mr. Christian Rodriguez
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Roe
Mr. Brad A. Rogers
Ms. Cheryl Rogers
Ms. Cynthia Rogers
Mrs. Frances Rogoff-Salopek
Mr. Peter T. Rojas
Mrs. and Mr. Jean Roman
Ms. Angela Roman
Mr. Ben Romo and Ms. 			 

Geordie Armstron
Mr. Burt Romotsky
Mr. and Mrs. Wade C. Roof
Ms. Emily K. Roos
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert J. Rosas
Mr. Patrick J. Rose
Ms. Angelica Rose
Ms. Barbara E. Rose
Ms. Catherine M. Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Rosenblatt
Mr. Perry Rosenthal
Mrs. Rhoda Rosenthal
Mrs. Betty J. Rosness
Mr. and Mrs. Ian K. Ross
Rotary Club of Goleta
Mr. Owen W. Roth
Ms. Joan Rothenberg
Ms. Susan Rothman
Ms. Fabrice Roullet
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Rowley
Mr. Frank Royes
Ms. Dawn Rubin
Rudi Schulte Family 			 
Foundation
Ms. Ursula Ruland
Mr. and Mrs. Jack L. Rupe
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Rupp
Mr. David Russell
Ms. Arlene Russin
Mrs. Susan Ryan
S & S Seeds, Inc.
Ms. Bettina Sabersky
Ms. Lauren Sacco
Mrs. Phyllis C. Sacks
Mrs. Sally Saenger
Mr. and Mrs. Steve M. Sakauye
Mr. José L. Salazar, Sr.
Mr. Robert Salazar
Mrs. Cynthia Salazar
Mr. Jason Salcido
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Salter
Mrs. Dawn M. Sanchez
Mr. and Mrs. R. O. Sandow
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Sanger
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon Sanov
Santa Barbara Foresters 			

Baseball
Santa Barbara Rugby Association
Santa Barbara Shellfish 			 

Company
Santa Barbara Towing, Inc.
Ms. Esther M. Saperstone
Mrs. Arlene S. Satterlee
Ms. Carol Sauceda
Mr. Andrew Saunders
Ms. Carol Sawyer
Mr. Bernie H. Sayers
SBCC Phi Theta Kappa
SBCC Transfer Academy Club
Mr. and Mrs. Howard S. Scar
Ms. Kiki L. Scheiblauer
Ms. Norma Schlosser
Mr. Michael Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph B. Schneider
Ms. Dianne Schnitzer
Mr. Richard M. Scholl
Mr. L Ried Schott
Ms. Bonnie Schreina
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Schroeder
Mr. Terry Larry Schubach
Mr. and Mrs. Carl F. Schueler
Ms. Janet L. Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Schulz

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy B Schuster
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schuster
Mr. Garry A. Schwan
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Schweinsburg
Dr. Mary P. Scopatz
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas W. Scott
Ms. Mary V. Sebastian
Mr. Huntington Segerstrom
Ms. Saint C. Seifert
Mr. John C. Seiler
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Seligman
Ms. Joanne Sellner
Ms. Debra Seltzer
Ms. Suzanne Senn
Mr. Dongseong Seo
Ms. Darlene Serpa-Wickman
Dr. Janet and Mr. Harvey Shapiro
Mr. and Mrs. Russell J. Sharer
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Sharp, Jr.
Mr. David Shattuck
Ms. Carolyn L. Shaw
Sheakley Family Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Jack H. Sheen
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Shepherd
Eileen F Sheridan, CPA
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff A. Sherman
Mr. Bob Sherman
Mr. Spencer Sherman
Ms. Lauri Sherman
Mr. Charles Shields
Mrs. Susan Shields
Mr. Maurice Shimabuku
Ms. Julia A. Shimizu
Shine Blow Dry Bar, LLC
Mrs. Norma Shinoda
Ms. Kathy R. Shinoda
Mrs. Evely Laser Shlensky
Mr. and Mrs. Tal E. Shoemake
Ms. Sylvia Short
Ms. Judith R. Shough
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent J Shriver. Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Shultz
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Shute
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Siegel
Ms. Starr Siegele  

and Mr. Larry J. Feinberg
Ms. Leslie A. Siemon
Ms. Michelle Silva
Mrs. Barbara Silver
Mrs. Patti O. Sim
Mr. Howard M. Simon, J.D.
Mr. Robert J. Simon
Mr. John Simons
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Simonsen
Simpatico Pilates and Gyrotonic
Ms. Jodi Simpson
Mr. Maurice Singer
Miss Anjani Singh
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Sipper
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Skinner
Ms. Jeane Skriloff
Dr. and Mrs. Charles O. Slosser
Mrs. Sally H. Smit
Judith F. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Guy D. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Ted W. Smith
Mr. James A. Smith
Mr. Philip Smith
Ms. Connie J. Smith
Ms. Elizabeth J. Smith
Ms. Diana Smith Stern
Mr. Chris Smoth
Mr. Brendan Smyth
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Snider
Ms. Patricia O. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Sokolove
Mr. Daniel Some
Ms. Karen L. Sophiea
Mr. Steve Sorensen
Ms. Randi Sorenson
Mr. Steven Soria
Mr. Robert A. Sorich
Ms. Syndi Souter
Ms. Frangina Spandau
Mr. and Mrs. Louis J. Spaventa
Ms. Karen Spechler
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Spencer
Mr. Brian Speyerer
Mr. Steven M. Spinetti
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon P. Sprague, Jr.
Mr. Harris A. Sprecher
Ms. Lynne G. Sprecher
Ms. Robinanne J. Stancavage
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Stanfield
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Stanley
Ms. Kelly Stanley
Mrs. Ruth Stark
Ms. Marian Stark
Ms. Nancy States
Mr. Mark Staton
Mr. Aaron J. Stauber
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Steckel
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Steele
Ms. Cynthia K. Steele

Ms. Nancy S. Stehle
Dr. Jill Stein
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander M Stein
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Steiner
Ms. Ann M. Steinmetz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sternin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stewart
Ms. Elizabeth Stewart
Ms. Deidre Stites
Ms. Ellen V. Stoddard
Mr. and Mrs. Brandon R. Stokley
Mr. David F. Stone
Ms. Sharyn Stone
Mr. Gordon E. Stoppel
Mr. Christopher Story
Ms. Christy Strahan
Strata Information Group
Mr. Joseph J. Streiff
Ms. Maxyne Strunin
Ms. Adrianne R. Sturman
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel F. Suchman
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis R. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. S. Robert Bronfen
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Sullivan
Ms. Chiyoko Suzuki
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A Sweatt
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sweeney
Tacoma Longshoremen Credit Union
Ms. Yukiko D. Takeuchi
Mrs. Betsee Talavera
Ms. Janet L. Tanury
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Taugher
Mrs. Victoria Taylor
Team Wear Athletic
Mr. Tim Tebow
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Temkin
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Tennant
Ms. Gail R. Tennen
Mr. Ravi Tepfer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Teufel
Mr. and Mrs. Anson B. Thacher
The Riviera Association
The Tennis Club of Santa Barbara LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Theobald
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Thielmann
Mrs. Betsy Thies
Ms. Donna A. Thomas
Ms. Kathleen Thomas
Ms. Lucy B. Thomas
Ms. Sabina Thomas
CMSgt and Mrs. Claude H. 

Thompson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Thompson
Mrs. Darleen M. Thompson
Thompson Naylor Architects, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Erik M. Thorlaksson
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Thornton
Mr. John J. Thyne, Jr.
Ms. Patricia Tierney
Ms. Mary Ellen Tiffany
Ms. Twila G. Tipton
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Toccin
Mr. Daniel Toccin
Ms. Marisa Toccin
Mr. James Tolar
Tonic Nightclub
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Torres
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel G Toumayan
Ms. Rosita Tower
Town & Country Women’s Club of 

Santa Barbara
Toyon Research Corporation
Ms. Lila E. Trachtenberg and Mr. 

George S. Handler
Ms. Lynn Trahan
Ms. Thi-Anh Tran
Trattoria Mollie
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy N. Tremblay
Ms. Lillian R. Trillo
Tropicana Student Organization
Mr. and Mrs. Johann Trujillo
Mr. Richard Tuck
Ms. Dorothy Turk
Ms. Ellen Turner
Ms. Alexandra Turner
Ms. Cynthia Turner
Ms. Elizabeth K. Turner
Tutti Frutti Farms
Mr. and Mrs. James Twomey
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Tyler
Mr. James Tyng
Dr. and Mrs. Jack Ullom
Mr. Michael T. Underwood
United Sealcoating and Slurry Seal, Inc.
University Movers LLC
Mr. Gary L. Unruh
Ms. Georganne Unzueta
Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Uranga
Mr. Michael Valdez
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Van Buren
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Van Buren
Mr. David Van Horsen
Ms. Susan Van Kanel
Ms. Paige Van Tuyl
Ms. Tiffany Van Tuyl
Mr. Michael Vane
Ms. Alicia Vasquez

Ms. Elinore R. Vasta
Ms. Tina S. Velzo
Ventura County Potters Guild
Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Vernon
Mr. Jim Vicars
Village Properties Realtors
Mr. Eli Villanueva
Ms. Deanne G. Violich  

and Mr. Thomas Violich
Mr. Jeff D. Vitucci
Mr. and Mrs. Egmont Von Websky
Ms. Angelika Vonroos
Mr. Tim Voss
Mr. Samuel Wachtor
Mr. Mark Wade
Ms. Elizabeth R. Wade
Ms. Donna Waggoner
Mr. R. Waldorf
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Walker
Mr. Jeff Walker
Ms. Nora K. Wallace
Mr. Lawrence B. Wallin
Ms. Lucinda Walser  

and Mr. Bob McLean
Ms. Mary H. Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Gert Walter
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Waniuk
Mrs. Ruth Wardlaw
Mr. Christoph Warnke
Ms. Jeanette Warren
Ms. Angela Warren
Mr. John A. Wasowicz
Mr. Ed Waters
Mr. Sigurd R. Wathne
Mr. Daniel C. Watkins
Mrs. Alice Watkins
Mr. William Watson
Ms. Valerie Watson
Watson Land Company
Ms. Christine S. Watte
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel E. Wauchope, Jr.
Dr. Jeannette Webber
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Webber
Ms. Marilyn Y. Weber
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Wechter
Ms. Beverly J. Weckstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Weider
Mr. Bill Weil
Mr. Stanley Weinstein
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Weirbach
Mr. Alan Weiss
Ms. Elizabeth Weiss
Ms. Ellen Weiss
Ms. Laura Welby
Ms. Stephanie Welch
Wells Fargo Matching Gift Center
Mr. Robert Wenger
Ms. Susie Weslander
Ms. Linda West
Ms. Lena Wheeler
Mr. and Mrs. Frank H. White
Mr. and Mrs. Jon White
Ms. Candace White
Ms. Elizabeth B. Gilbertson  

and Mr. John W. Wilhelm
Ms. Sumae L. Willhite
Mr. Shane Williams
Ms. Carol A. Williams
Ms. Birthe Willis
Dr. and Mrs. Klaus D. Wills
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Wilson
Ms. Linda Winans
Ms. Deborah H. Winant
Mrs. Joy Winer
Mr. and Mrs. R. Alastair Winn
Mr. Fred Winter
Ms. Lauren A. Wintermeyer
Ms. Kendra J. Wise
Ms. Pamela Wittpen
Mr. and Mrs. Edward L. Wittwer
Ms. Kristine Witzel
Ms. Jean Wollenberg
Women’s Health Services
Mr. Francis Wong
Thomas M. Woodring, Ph.D.
Ms. Diane M. Wootton
Ms. Marsha A. Wright
Ms. Kimberly Wulfert
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Wynne
Ms. Elizabeth J. Wynne
Mr. Tom Yamada
Ms. Karineh Yekiazerian
Dr. and Mrs. Edward C. Yoon
Ms. Grace M. Young
Ms. Can Yu
Mr. Louis Zandalasini
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Zandona
Mrs. Katharine B. Zappala
Ms. Maria Zavala
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Zehner
Ms. Katherine Zeiss
Mr. Zachary Zilles
Mr. Herman Zittel
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Zodtner
Ms. Jane M. Zuzalek

The President’s 
Council is the 
cornerstone of 
philanthropic 
support for the 
Foundation for 
Santa Barbara 
City College. 
Members of 
the President’s 
Council provide 
the annual 
resources 
that enable 
the Foundation to support academic and vocational 
programs, student services, scholarships and 
a wide variety of other College priorities.

For more information or to join the President’s 
Council, contact Paige Van Tuyl at (805) 730-4405  

or at vantuyl@sbccfoundation.org

President’s Council is Key to  
Foundation for SBCC’s Success

Dr. David Doner and his  
nursing scholarship recipient

Norm Habermann, Dr. Phil Wyatt  
and Dr. Peter MacDougall enjoy the 

sunshine on SBCC’s  West Campus at the 
President’s Council Garden Reception
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You are our future.
You help define the future for thousands 

of students. Please give generously to 

sustain the critical work of the Foundation 

for SBCC. Our time is now and together 

we make a difference! Thank you!
…at www.sbccfoundation.org  

  or call (805) 730-4401.

Donate now
!

Visit us …



721 Cliff Drive

Santa Barbara, California 93109

(805) 730-4401

Tax I.D.# 95-3234551

We secure Santa Barbara’s future— 
changing the world one student at a time.

www.sbccfoundation.org

Facebook 
Foundation for SBCC

LinkedIn 
Foundation for SBCC

Pinterest 
foundation4SBCC

Twitter 
@Foundation4SBCC

Together,

Foundation for Santa Barbara City College  

Annual Report to the Community  

2011-2012


